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House Committee on Financial Services 



Subcommittee on Housing and Community Opportunity



Congresswoman Maxine Waters, Chair



Testimony for the Congressional Hearing on the Redevelopment of Jordan Downs



Good Morning Congresswoman Waters and Committee members, 



My name is Marlo Jones Aka (Bow Wow). I am the Gang Intervention Specialist for Jordan Downs Housing Development for the past four years. As you know the 700 units in Jordan Downs provides housing to low income families who desperately need this assistance. 



Two months ago I attended a meeting at Jordan Downs sponsored by SCLC and other organizations. I was surprised to hear about the possible reconstruction of Jordan Downs. Why are there rumors of possibly tearing down the 700 units in Jordan Downs? What is the motive? Why is the Housing Authority picking on our projects? Why isn’t the Housing Authority investing money into our projects resources instead of surveillance camera equipment? Our residents here at Jordan Downs do not have a clue or understand what is going on. 



We would like to know the truth! If the residents at Jordan Downs are relocated how and when will we find out. Will you already have a plan for relocation? Will we be relocated to Palmdale, or Lancaster, California? If so the residents will face many inconveniences, such as   housing, transportation and law enforcement problems. What finances will be provided to the residents when and if relocated? Finances such as monies for higher rent, for moving, for transportation costs to stay connected to family and friends? Our supermarkets, schools, laundry mats and other stores are conveniently located near our homes. 



How do you adapt, moving residents who receive county aide and other services to a new area outside Los Angeles? It is very traumatic moving from a mini-community like Jordan Downs to a desert like Palmdale or Lancaster. The residents need leadership; if all the residents are relocated to another area the services that they receive will no longer be available to the people who need the help. I feel that the people in the community of Jordan Downs will be harmed and feel rejected. I would like to end with, please be conscientious when making all your decisions we are underprivileged humans already.  



Thank you for you time and consideration to our concerns and thank you Congresswoman Waters for having me today. 



Marlo Jones, Resident



Jordan Downs Housing Development





